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Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Bull 
327 Lodor Street 
Ancaster, ON L9G 2Z3 
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City of Hamilton 
Planning and Economic Development Department 
Development Planning, Heritage and Design – Suburban Team 
71 Main Street West, 5th Floor 
Hamilton, ON L8P 4Y5 
 
February 4, 2020 
 
Dear Mr. Van Rooi 
 
 
UHOPA-20-006  
ZAC-20-011 
 
I write in response to the application for amendments to the Official Plan and Zoning By-
Laws as above, regarding the proposal of 6 townhouses at 15 Church Street, Ancaster 
(Ward 12).   
 
Our property abuts the above property on the South side. We have been residents at 
327 Lodor street for 35 years and my wife has lived in Ancaster for 55 years. 
 
There are several issues related to this development which concern us: 
 
Much to our disappointment, Church Street, is being used as part of a traffic cut-through 
between Wilson Street on the west and Rousseau Street on the north. Especially at 
rush hours, heavy traffic flows; sometimes at high speeds; ignoring Stop Signs along 
Church, Lodor Street and Academy Street. This traffic is avoiding the busy intersection 
at Rousseau and Wilson streets. 
We have been working with Councillor Ferguson to try and solve the volume/speeding 
in our neighbourhood. Adding more residents with more vehicles will debilitate this 
progress. 
 
The proposed development at 15 Church Street was superseded by a proposal for a 
dentist’s office several years ago. Residents then, were concerned about the impending 
increase in traffic on Church Street and were especially concerned about traffic entering 
onto Church Street from the dentist’s office; potentially having to back out of the 
property, due to the size of the driveway/property. This cannot be considered safe for 
residents walking in this area or vehicles travelling on Church Street, due to the 
increased traffic this development will entail. 
With the proposed allotment of 2 parking spaces per unit; this leaves no parking for 
visitors/guests at the location. Church street is so narrow that it is completely a ‘no 
parking zone.’ This means the closest parking for guests/visitors will have to be on 
Lodor Street where there are already parking issues due to the Splash Pad/Tennis 
Courts/Lawn Bowling/ Town Hall/Library/Municipal Offices activities one block from 15 
Church Street. 
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As Lodor street only has sidewalks on one side, parking vehicles on Lodor Street will 
narrow this corridor even further, as it does during the summer activities at the end of 
Lodor Street.. 
 
The builder says, “The proposed development will help the neighbourhood grow as a 
complete community.” We believe our community would be just as complete, (and less 
busy with traffic) if it was kept as a single family home. 
He also sited that the property was once proposed as a dental practice, but the plan 
was abandoned amid widespread opposition from neighbourhood residents. Increased 
traffic and especially traffic entering onto Church Street was the main reason the 
resident opposed the dental office. 
 
For all these reasons, we believe the above property as 15 Church Street should be left 
as a single family dwelling, in keeping with the unique Heritage of the Village Core. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Heather and Eldon Bull 
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Kevin and Jaynn Miller 
312 Lodor Street 
Ancaster, ON L9G 2Z2 
 
City of Hamilton 
Planning and Economic Development Department 
Development Planning, Heritage and Design – Suburban Team 
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71 Main Street West, 5th Floor 
Hamilton, ON L8P 4Y5 
 
February 24, 2020 
 
Dear James Van Rooi 
 
Re your files: 
UHOPA-20-006 
ZAC-20-011 
 
 
We are writing in response to the application for amendments to the Official Plan and 
Zoning By-Laws 
noted above, for the proposed townhouses at 15 Church Street, Ancaster (Ward 12). 
We, Kevin and Jaynn Miller, have actively lived just around the corner from the 
proposed Church Street development for the past 29 years, and are very familiar with 
the neighbourhood. 
We would like to provide you with a number of insights regarding the Church/Lodor 
down to Academy neighbourhood; and, issues related to this proposed development. 
These issues may be the same or in addition to issues raised by other neighbourhood 
residents of the Lodor/Church/Academy community. 
 All issues outlined below are of equal concern. 

1) No Options for Visitor Parking built into the proposed development plans – 
Church and Lodor cannot absorb more permanent or visitor parking. The 
Church/Lodor Streets support the overflow parking and traffic needs of the 
intensified Village Square recreation area. 

 
Parking is not permitted on Church Street (sight of the proposed development):  Church 
(approximately 20 feet) and the adjoining street, Lodor  (approximately 19 feet) Streets 
are narrow with two-way traffic . With very limited parking on Lodor .  
This, commonly referred to, heritage neighbourhood of Church and Lodor and down to 
Academy borders onto the wonderful and widely used Village Square recreational 
facilities. Supporting the Ancaster Secondary Plan, the neighbourhood opens its arms to 
what is called the Village Square Intensification recreational use. 
The limited Lodor Street parking, from the top of Lodor to Academy, is actively used to 
accommodate the daily overflow parking of the Ancaster Square which includes the 
Library, splash pad and park, lawn bowling and tennis courts. There is also wonderful 
participation during the Town held special events such as Remembrance Day, July 1st, 
Tree Lighting, Heritage Days which also actively draw on the limited Lodor Street 
parking. The Tennis Club has been approved to ‘bubble’ the courts to support active 
club use 12 months of the year. This overflow swells April-October.  
In addition, traffic related to the events held in the popular Old Town Hall is routed 
through Church and Lodor for the parking behind the Town Hall by signs posted on the 
corner of Church and Wilson, Church and Lodor and the top of Lodor. The Lawn 
Bowling club house is also available for event use. 
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2) High level of Traffic Cut-Through coupled with traffic and parking associated with 
widely used intensified recreation in the Village Square – creating traffic and 
safety issues in the Church/Lodor/Academy streets 

          Church Street, including the location of the proposed development, is used as 
part of a traffic cut-through between Wilson Street on the west and Rousseau Street on 
the north.  This cut-through traffic has been on a steady increase to accommodate the 
ongoing development of the residential areas surrounding the Ancaster Village and the 
upswing of Dundas cars travelling the ‘back way’ into Ancaster via Hwy 99 to Sulfer 
Springs Road to Church to Lodor to Rousseaux. 
Especially during rush hours, heavy traffic often flows at inappropriately high speeds, in 
both directions, along Church, Lodor Street and Academy Street between the two major 
arterials (Wilson and Rouseaux), to avoid traffic along Wilson St. and bypassing the 
busy intersection at Rousseau and Wilson. The morning traffic on Wilson is slowed, 
often to a standstill, by those cars waiting on Wilson to gain access to the Tim Horton’s 
drive-thru which also creates additional Church to Lodor Streets cut through traffic to 
avoid the Wilson Street slow down. 
We have first-hand experience with the cut-through traffic not coming to a full stop at the 
corner of Lodor and Church streets, speeding cars along Lodor and the Academy three 
way stop as we often leave at 8am. 
The proposed development on Church Street cannot be considered safe for vehicles 
entering and exiting its driveways; nor when anticipating hazards to the residents given 
the increase in the current traffic patterns. 
**We currently experience these hazards backing in and out of our driveway. 
The neighbourhood cannot absorb the potential (research supports two for every 
residence) additional 12 traffic cut-through vehicles created by the proposed Church 
Street development. These vehicles are not going to choose the Wilson Street traffic 
over the Church/Lodor cut-through option. 
Two additional heritage buildings: The  Ancaster Sports Association the Ancaster Police 
Museum are adjacent to the Church/Lodor heritage neighbourhood with their small 
parking lot across from the proposed townhouse development. These facilities bring 
additional traffic to the area, and is often the site of community, Soccer, and Minor 
Hockey meetings.  

3) Walking and Bike Traffic and concern for safety brought about by the increasing 
cut-through traffic and over flow parking to support the intensified Village Square 
previously described. The proposed development will add more traffic and the 
increased need to accommodate visitor parking on the already taxed, limited 
parking along Lodor as previously described. 

Families with children, and seniors, walk along Lodor and also along Church Street to 
the recreational facilities, town held events, or simply to enjoy the “rural”, “heritage”, 
“tree lined feel” of the neighbourhood.  
The groups of small children from the Wilson Street Day Care also use the 
Church/Lodor/Academy area for daily walks and on route to the park and Splash Pad.  
The Park and Splash Pad houses a Hamilton Children’s Summer Park Program 
bringing with it additional car and foot traffic for pickup and drop off. This often includes 
siblings in tow with strollers and small bikes and wagons. 
Church, Lodor and Academy are all very narrow, two-way streets with few traffic 
controls. Church and Lodor have  sidewalks on only one side. 

4) The Church Street development proposal calls for the removal of all trees 
currently alive, well and living on the site. 
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5) The developer stated at the Ancaster Community Council Meeting, held February 

3rd , attended by Jaynn,  that they knocked on doors within the Church/Lodor 
neighbourhood and received positive response to the project. 

 
 Please note that we have not been contacted by the developer in person or by written 
form. 
 

6) Church/Lodor to Academy neighbourhood is Fully zoned as Single Family 
Residential Area, supporting the Ancaster Secondary Plan by supporting the 
traffic and parking needs of the intensified use of Ancaster Square. 

 
The prosed re-zoning changes on Church will set the precedence for further re-zoning 
changes in the Church/Lodor/Academy neighbourhood.  Re-zoning will bring an 
increase in permanent traffic and parking issues to the already burdened Church/Lodor 
to Academy area which already services the significant traffic and parking needs of the 
intensified Ancaster Square facilities. There will also be greater safety concern for the 
walking and bike recreational use of the area. 
 
8) Current Road Conditions – cannot tolerate further deterioration caused by trucks and 
equipment working at the proposed development site. 
There is an aging road surface on Lodor, Church and Academy Streets currently with 
many potholes, random road patching and bumps brought on by the  increased cut-
through traffic flow, trucks and machinery brought in for recent house builds on Lodor 
and Academy Streets. 
10) Counsellor Lloyd Ferguson has passed the ‘no monster home’ policy for residential 
areas. 
This proposed townhouse development is in violation of the ‘no monster home’ policy 
applicable to the Church/Lodor/Academy neighbourhood as we understand it. 
11) Counsellor Lloyd Ferguson made a comment at the February 3rd, 2020 Ancaster 
Community Counsel meeting similar to ‘it’s my opinion that it will be the provincial goal 
that will drive the approval of this project’. It is assumed this statement relates to 
provincial goal for intensification and that the final decision will be made the OMB . 
**IT SHOULD BE NOTED THAT THE INTENSIFIED RECREATION FACILITIES OF 
THE ANCASTER SQUARE AND IT’S NEED FOR INTENSIFIED PARKING AND 
TRAFFIC SUPPORT FROM THE AJOINING CHURCH/LODOR STREETS, ALREADY 
MEET THE PROVINCIAL GOAL FOR INTENSIFICATION IN THE CHURCH/LODOR 
TO ACADEMY STREET NEIGHBOURHOOD.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and response to our concerns regarding the safety 
and well-being of our community. 
 
Regards, 
 
Kevin and Jaynn Miller 
 
Ian and Karen Hanna 
359 Lodor Street, 
Ancaster, Ontario 
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L9G 2Z5 
 

 
  
James Van Rooi 
City of Hamilton 
Planning and Economic Development Department 
 
February 27, 2020 
  
Dear Mr. Van Rooi: 
  
Re your files: 
  
UHOPA-20-006  
ZAC-20-011 
  
We are writing in response to the application for amendments to the Official Plan and 
Zoning By-Laws as above, regarding the proposed townhouses at 15 Church Street, 
Ancaster (Ward 12).   
 
We recently moved to Ancaster and have been dismayed by the number of drivers 
using our street as a cut through. We have to take much caution to back out of our 
driveway and when turning into it when returning. We have witnessed and experienced 
many near misses when driving and walking on the sidewalk. 
 
The locals seem to drive quite slowly down the street but other are on the move and 
already making a choice to save time which they add to by speeding, swerving and 
passing on a very narrow street. 
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Adding the typical two cars per household plus those of visitors for 6 new homes where 
one previously stood will only add to the issue. 
 
Many thanks, 
Ian and Karen Hanna  
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Maxine and Mario Zecchini 

56 Academy St. 
Ancaster, ON L9G 2Y1 
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James Van Rooi    James.VanRooi@hamilton.ca 
City of Hamilton 
Planning and Economic Development Department 
  
February 26, 2020 
  
Dear Mr. Van Rooi: 
  
Re your files: 
  
UHOPA-20-006  
ZAC-20-011 
  
We write in response to the application for amendments to the Official Plan and Zoning By-

Laws as above, regarding the proposed townhouses at 15 Church Street, Ancaster (Ward 12).   
   
We are in opposition to the proposed development at 15 Church Street, and the by-law changes 

necessary for its construction, for the following reasons: 
  

1)      Vehicles  associated with the new development on Church Street will add to the already 

congested, inappropriate traffic load on our narrow neighbourhood streets.  Further, given 

the often congested street conditions and the inappropriate high speeds of current traffic 

along the Church/Lodor/Academy corridor, vehicles parked in the driveways of the new 

development will be unable to anticipate oncoming vehicles in order to safely access 

Church Street.  A proposal for another development at that location was defeated a few 

years ago, in part for the same reason. 
  
2)      The entire length of Church Street, including the location of the proposed development, 

is currently used as part of a traffic cut-through between Wilson Street on the west and 

Rousseau Street on the north.  Especially at rush hours, heavy traffic often flows at 

inappropriately high speeds along Church Street, Lodor Street and Academy Streets, in 

order to avoid traffic on Rousseau and Wilson Streets.  This is both dangerous and 

ruinous of the neighbourhood.  The proposed development will add to these unsafe and 

unhealthy conditions. 
  

3)      The proposed development on Church Street cannot be considered safe for vehicles entering 

and exiting its driveways. 
  

4)      Further, there is a serious lack of parking for the proposed development.  The new 

townhouses will have parking for two vehicles, but there is no local parking for any 

visitors they may have except on Lodor Street.  Church Street itself is too narrow for 

parking, and is a no parking zone.  Ancaster Square is for patrons of the various facilities 

located there, and is often full in any case.  Other parking close by is all privately 

owned.  Lodor Street is very narrow (@19 feet) yet is used as an overflow parking 

location for patrons of the often-full Ancaster Square parking lot.  Lodor Street has 

sidewalks on only one side.  Yet Lodor Street is also used as a cut-through for traffic 

from Wilson and Rousseau.  The conflict between the use of Lodor Street as a parking 

location for overflow from the new development, for Ancaster Square (especially for 

mailto:James.VanRooi@hamilton.ca
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families with children and seniors), and its use as a cut-through for rush hour traffic 

creates a serious hazard, especially when additional traffic and parking from the new 

development is added in.  
  

5)      Our neighbours residing close by the proposed development, and Ancaster Square patrons, 

report many close calls with speeding traffic on the narrow streets; and on Lodor Street a 

number of cars have reportedly had their side mirrors ripped off by vehicles passing at speed. 
  

6)      In addition, despite developer claims that the new development is architecturally 

consistent with local residences, visuals of the development indicate that this is clearly 

not the case.  

 
For these reasons the proposed development is inappropriate, creates unwarranted risks and 

hazards for both its own residents and the neighbourhood, and should be replaced by a 

single-family dwelling or perhaps a duplex. 
  
Submitted respectfully,  

 

 

  
Maxine and Mario Zecchini 
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